
Council is closing the Wardell Memorial Hall for essential 
repairs after the Hall was inundated by floodwaters.

The insurers require the repair works to be undertaken 
quickly and so Council have coordinated tradespeople to 
do this.

Building and hygienist reports have indicated significant 
works are required to repair the building. This means the 
Hall will be closed for a number of weeks, commencing 
from Monday 23 May 2022.

What does this mean for the Wardell Progress 
Association and Wardell CORE?
The Wardell Progress Association  and Wardell CORE have 
been communicated with about the need for these works.

The Wardell Progress Association have advised all hall hirers 
of the need for repair works. 

Wardell CORE have sourced a new location to operate from.

What about the Recovery Assistance Point?
The RAP will vacate the Wardell Memorial Hall on Friday 20 
May 2022. Ballina Shire Council and Resilience NSW are 
committed to providing ongoing recovery assistance and 
will provide services at a new Wardell location. 

Further information will be provided through Council’s 
eNews at ballina.nsw.gov.au/floodrecovery.
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